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Dear Foster Families,  
 
Welcome back! It is exciting to begin this school year with the addition of 
our new dual language middle school group. If you look down the inter-
mediate hallway, you will see the lockers that we had installed and the 6

th
 

and 7
th
 graders have been feverishly learning how to open them, memo-

rizing combinations, and learning to do much more than they ever imag-
ined in their 3 minute passing periods. 
 
We have the middle school students learning the basics of being a mari-
achi, which included learning to play guitar. The African drumming, ceramics, circus arts, mindful-
ness, and STEM electives are off to a great start and I am looking forward to seeing what the stu-
dents are able to accomplish during their 9-week class. Foster is lucky to have such amazing and 
talented teachers! 
 
The elementary program has started smoothly as well and the teachers have worked hard to make 
sure everyone feels engaged and included. Students have learned the procedures they needed to 
master and are ready to learn. On August 27

th
 we had our Lockdown Drill practice and everyone did 

a fantastic job. We are ready to learn and to be safe! 
 
In terms of changes for Foster in the coming year, we continue to have meetings at the district level 
to determine what that will look like. We will be presenting to the School Board and the Superinten-
dent in the next few months about the recommendations for next steps regarding proceeding with 
Foster becoming a Dual Language PK-8 school. Our hope is to have the final decisions by Novem-
ber 1

st
 so that families can plan accordingly.  

 
Happy start of the year to you all! 
Leigh 
 

Accountability Committee 
 
We hope you will join us for our first Accountability meeting of the school year; which will be on 
Thursday, September 12

th
 at 3:00 in Leighôs office. We will continue to discuss the proposal of Fos-

ter becoming a Dual Language PK-8 school and give you some updates on school growth and data. 
Please join us! 

R O A D R U N N E R   E X P R E S S 
 

Foster Elementary 
Jefferson County Public Schools 

 
Office 303 982 1680               Fax  303 982 1679 

 

 August   
2019 

September         
2019 

2 . . . Labor Day-NO School 
 
13 . . Individual Pictures 
 
13 . . PTA Mtg. 9-10AM 
 
16 . . PTA Mtg. 6-7PM 
 
19 . . Field Day 
 
20 . . NO SCHOOL Prof.Learning 
 
25 . . 1 Day Count thru 10/9   



 

 

 

 

 
  

Welcome Kinder Families! 
Kindergarten is such a special year in your child's academic career! We 

look forward to forming a solid partnership with each of you, having your 
child's success as our common goal.  

 
This month in Kinder, we have been working on learning the procedures 

and routines of our classrooms. These routines will help us establish peace-
ful and safe environments in our classrooms.  

 
We have also been busy learning about the important Peace Promises 

that will help us do our best and treat others with kindness.  We have been 
practicing how to use the Peace Place in our classrooms.  

 
Hands On Parent Tip: One major part of Kinder is the importance of 

good handwashing to lessen the spread of germs. You can help your child by 
practicing good handwashing at home accompanied by a fun song: 

 
"Wash, wash, wash your hands, play our handy game. 

Rub and scrub and scrub and rub! 
Germs go down the drain! Hey!" 

(Sung to the tune of Row Your Boat) 

 

 

Thank you for your support! 

Ms. Melissa, Ms. Shannon, and Ms. Alma  

       
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
    
 

 
 

      
 

Welcome to first grade! We are so excited to be at Foster teaching your children.  
 

Our traditional teacher is Ms. Melissa.  
Our Dual Language teachers are Ms. Brie and Ms. Rosa.  

 
For the first weeks of school, our goal is getting to know your students and helping 
them learn classroom routines.  
§ In literacy, we are learning how to pick appropriate books, check for understand-
ing and how to read to ourselves. 

§ In math, we are reviewing last yearôs knowledge, further developing our number 
sense, and adding/subtracting to ten.  

§ In writing, students will be keeping a draft book and learning to use the writing 
process.  

§ We are also working on conflict resolution and following Foster school behavior 
expectations.  

§  
Please make sure your child has headphones because we will be rolling out the 
iPads in our classrooms throughout the next couple of weeks.  
 

We look forward to meeting all of you and                                                                
teaching your children throughout the year. 

  
Ms. Melissa, Ms. Brie, Ms. Rosa 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome 2nd Grade Families! 
 

We are so excited to grow with your children this year! Our goal is to form a solid partner-
ship with all of you to ensure your childôs success. These first few weeks of school have been spent 
working on the routines and procedures of the classroom. We want to create a safe and productive 
class community and peaceful learning environments. In each subject area we are putting routines 
in place to help everyone in the classroom succeed at their task or job. We are also learning how to 
be a community member and solve problems peacefully. 

  
Our 2nd grade team consists of 3 teachers. Ms. Heather Vogel is teaching our traditional 

strand, Ms. Hollie Sprague is our Dual English teacher, and Ms. Elena Mendoza Bilger is our Dual 
Spanish teacher. We are very honored to serve your families this school year. As our 2nd grade jour-
ney begins we look forward to motivating your children and lighting a spark in their hearts for learn-
ing and discovering!  
 

Looking forward we will be continuing to put routines in place the next few weeks. In read-
ing we will be working on collaborative conversations, retelling stories and identifying the main idea 
in a book. In writing we will be collecting ideas, planning and drafting personal narratives. Please 
donôt forget to send in pictures for your child to use to decorate their draftbooks! In math we will be 
working on manipulating 2 or more single digit numbers to find sums. We will also use our 
knowledge of parts and whole to solve and justify word problems. In Social Studies we will be 
learning all about our community how to be a positive community member.  
 
We would like to thank you all for coming to Back to School Night. It is always a pleasure meeting 
all of our new families. We are going to have a great year and please feel free to email us if you 
need anything!  
 
Sincerely, 
The 2nd Grade Team 

 

 



     
     
     
     
     
     
     

 

Hello Third Grade Families! 
 
Welcome to a whole new year!  
 
We have enjoyed getting to know your students these last few weeks, and 
look forward to building relationships that will support our community of 
learners throughout the year. Our time together has been focused on set-
ting ourselves up for a successful school year through community building 
activities, establishing norms and procedures, and learning about the 7 
Habits of Happy Kids.  
 
Moving forward, we will be launching our Reading, Writing, Math, and Con-
tent Workshops. Students will be reviewing concepts they already know, 
and learning new skills and strategies that will build the foundation for the 
duration of the school year.  
 
Thank you for coming to Back to School Night. Please check Class Dojo 
regularly, and if you havenôt signed up, please do - it will be our primary 

form of communication!  
 

Thank you! 
Ms. Nikki, Ms. Paola, and Ms. Whitaker 

              
              
              
              
              
              



 
  
  

  
 

 
 
 

ήÔÈ 'ÒÁÄÅ .Å×ÓȦ  
 

7ÅÌÃÏÍÅ ÂÁÃË ÔÏ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÅØÃÉÔÉÎÇ ÙÅÁÒ ÁÔ &ÏÓÔÅÒȦȦ 7ÅȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÔÁËÅ Á ÍÏÍÅÎÔ 
ÔÏ ÉÎÔÒÏÄÕÃÅ ÏÕÒ ÔÅÁÍ ÏÆ ήÔÈ ÇÒÁÄÅ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȢ  
 
-ÓȢ 3ÔÅÐÈÁÎÉÅ (ÕÌÔÉÎÅ ÉÓ ÉÎ ÈÅÒ ΫάÔÈ ÙÅÁÒ ÏÆ ÔÅÁÃÈÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÖÅÒÙ ÈÁÐÐÙ ÔÏ ÂÅ 
ÈÅÒÅ ÁÔ &ÏÓÔÅÒȢ 3ÈÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÔÅÁÃÈÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ήÔÈ ÇÒÁÄÅ $ÕÁÌ #ÌÁÓÓÒÏÏÍȢ 3ÈÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ 
ÔÅÁÃÈÉÎÇ ,ÉÔÅÒÁÃÙ ÁÎÄ ÃÏÎÔÅÎÔ ÉÎ %ÎÇÌÉÓÈȢ 
 
-ÒÓȢ 6ÉÃËÙ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÔÅÁÃÈÉÎÇ ΫέÔÈ ÙÅÁÒÓ ÉÎ *ÅǟÃÏ ÁÎÄ Ϋά ÙÅÁÒÓ ÁÔ &ÏÓÔÅÒȢ 3ÈÅ 
×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÔÅÁÃÈÉÎÇ -ÁÔÈ ÁÎÄ ,ÉÔÅÒÁÃÙ ÉÎ 3ÐÁÎÉÓÈ ÆÏÒ ήÔÈ ÇÒÁÄÅ ÄÕÁÌȢ 7ÅȭÖÅ ÈÁÄ Á 
ÇÒÅÁÔ ÔÉÍÅ ÇÅÔÔÉÎÇ ÔÏ ËÎÏ× ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÓÔ ÆÅ× ×ÅÅËÓȦ 7ÅȭÖÅ ÓÐÅÎÔ 
Á ÌÏÔ ÏÆ ÔÉÍÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÁÃÔÉÃÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ ÒÕÌÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÏÃÅÄÕÒÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÁÒÅ ÁÌÒÅÁÄÙ 
ÄÉÖÉÎÇ ÉÎÔÏ ÏÕÒ ÃÕÒÒÉÃÕÌÕÍȢ ήÔÈ ÇÒÁÄÅ ÉÓ Á ÂÉÇ ÙÅÁÒ ÏÆ ÇÒÏ×ÔÈ ÉÎ ÁÃÁÄÅÍÉÃÓ ÁÎÄ 
ÉÎÄÅÐÅÎÄÅÎÃÅȢ  
 
7ÅȭÒÅ ÅØÃÉÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÕÉÌÄ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÒÅÌÁÔÉÏÎÓÈÉÐÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕ ÁÎÄ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÔÈÉÓ 
ÙÅÁÒȦ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ËÅÅÐ ÕÓ ÕÐÄÁÔÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕÒ ÌÁÔÅÓÔ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ ÆÅÅÌ 
ÆÒÅÅ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÕÓ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÁÎÙ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓ ÏÒ ÃÏÎÃÅÒÎÓȢ 

3ÉÎÃÅÒÅÌÙȟ 
  

-ÒÓȢ 6ÉÃËÙ           ÅÏÒÔÉÚΊÊÅǟÃÏȢËΫάȢÃÏȢÕÓ 
-ÓȢ 3ÔÅÐÈÁÎÉÅ    ÓÈÕÌÔÉÎÅ ΊÊÅǟÃÏȢËΫάȢÃÏȢÕÓ  
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Hi families! Welcome back and we're so happy to have your students in our 
classes this year. Thank you for attending Back to School Night.  
 
Students will be receiving new chrome books soon along with iPads. Both 
devices are to be used for academic use.  
 
Here is an overview of our first units. Hopefully students are coming home 
and sharing their new learnings with you. 
 
Math - Adding and Subtracting Fractions 
Social Studies - Emerging America and the colonization of the US 
Writing - Learning the writing workshop and writing a slice of life narrative 
Reading - Learning Readerôs workshop, setting goals, and reviewing im-
portant comprehension strategies to guide us this year 
Word Study - Language acquisition and bridging between English and 
Spanish 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to your studentsô 
teachers. 
 
Tiffany Alvarez (Traditional) - tiffany.alvarez@jeffco.k12.co.us 
Kristin Steele (Dual - English) - kristin.steele@jeffco.k12.co.us 
Julie Cole (Dual - Spanish) - julie.cole@jeffco.k12.co.us 
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English Lang. Arts 
Welcome back to school! I missed you all so much. I am happy to see the returning middle school-
ers and I look forward to all of the exciting changes. Please be sure to check the class website found 
on the class syllabus. Also, please be sure to check Campus for attendance and grades. The first 
units are as follows: 
6th Grade: Exploring Character Response 
7th Grade: Examining the Influence of Setting Character Development.  
Our Arvada High School Visits should be in full swing after week 2 of school. While we are there we 
will be doing STEM related activities.  

Spanish Lang. Arts 
Welcome my dear parents! I am so excited to start a new year with all the students again. I am 
teaching Literacy in Spanish and the first units are as follows: 
6th Grade: I am bilingual 
7th Grade: Unveiling my identity 
Please check out the classroom website; which can be found in the class syllabus for some updates. 

We will be using Infinite Campus this year for all grades and attendance,                                          
so make sure to sign into your account and check weekly.  

Math 
Hi, My name is Michael Chavez and I am the new middle school Math teacher.  I will be helping your 
son/daughter achieve their best in everything we do.  The first unit we are beginning with is ñRatiosò 
Students will have homework this year in order to retain as much as they possibly can to move for-

ward 
Science 

My name is Nidya Caviedes Iôm excited to be starting my first year at Foster. I am the new 6th and 
7th grade Science teacher and the first units are as follows: 
6th Grade: Matter 
7th: Mixtures 

Please be sure to check Campus for attendance and grades,                                                                    
also make sure to sign into your account and check weekly.  

Social Studies 
Welcome to 6th & 7th grade Social Studies! Iôm excited to be starting my 10th year here at Foster as 
a part of the middle school team! Please check out our classroom website; which can be found in 
our class syllabus and on our school website. 
We will be using Infinite Campus this year for all grades and attendance, so make sure to sign into 
your account and check weekly.  
We are beginning our year with the following units: 
6th Grade: Western Hemisphere: The Development of Cultures Over Time 
7th Grade: Eastern Hemisphere: Legacies of Early Civilizations  
6th Grade families, Outdoor Lab Meeting: Monday, September 9th @5:30-6:30pm 

Outdoor Lab: Monday, October 21st- Thursday, October 24th 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ нлмфκнл ±ƛǎǳŀƭ !Ǌǘǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΗ  
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ƭŜǧŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŦƻǊƳ ȅƻǳΣ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘκƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎǎ ƘŜǊŜ 
ŀǘ CƻǎǘŜǊΦ L ŀƳ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊπ
ǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƭŀǎǎΦ  
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ŀǊǘ όŘǊŀǿƛƴƎΣ 
ǇŀƛƴǝƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎŎǳƭǇǘǳǊŜύ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ŜȄǇƭƻǊƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ƴƻƴ-ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ŀǊǘ 
ό{Φ¢Φ9Φ!ΦaΣ ǊŜŎȅŎƭŜŘ ŀǊǘΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƴƛƳŀǝƻƴύΦ  
 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜΣ ǎƻƳŜ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜǎ ƻŦ ŀǊǘǿƻǊƪ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŦŜŜƭ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ   

Ǿƛǎƛǘ ƻǳǊ CƻǎǘŜǊ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ !Ǌǘ ǇŀƎŜ ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ 
όƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκ!ǊǘCƻǎǘŜǊŜƭŜƳύΦ  

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΗ 
 

https://www.facebook.com/ArtFosterelem

